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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 

August 29, 2016 Meeting Minutes 
 
 
 
 

Present: Select Board Chairman Charles K. Murphy, Sr., Vice Chairman Robert J. Espindola, 
and Clerk Daniel Freitas; and Administrative Assistant Anne O’Brien. 
 
Mr. Murphy called the meeting to order in the Town Hall Banquet Room at 6:34 p.m.  The 
meeting was audio recorded by the Selectmen’s Office and video recorded by the Government 
Access channel.    
 

CLARK H. REES 
 
Mr. Murphy called for a moment of silence for Clark H. Rees, Mark Rees’ father, who passed 
away the week prior.  Mr. Rees was attending his father’s services and unable to attend the 
meeting. 

 
POLL WORKERS 

 
The Board reviewed the anticipated listing of poll workers for the September 8, 2016 State 
Primary. See Attachment A.  Mr. Espindola motioned to approve the listing of poll workers as 
outlined in Attachment A.  Mr. Freitas seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 

UNITED WAY FUNDRAISER KICK-OFF – DATE CHANGE 
 
The Board reviewed a date change for the previously approved use of Town Hall auditorium for 
the United Way on September 15, 2016.  The United Way requested to change the approval date 
to September 14, 2016, along with the associated one-day beer and wine license.  Mr. Espindola 
motioned to approve the date change, and associated beer and wine license.  Mr. Freitas 
seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 

KENNEDY-DONOVAN FUNDRAISERS 
 
The Board reviewed an application for a one-day, all alcohol license for a Kennedy-Donovan 
fundraiser at Down the Hatch on September 10, 2016, and a related waiver of all parking fees for 
the entire day at Hoppy’s Landing on September 10.  Mr. Espindola motioned to approve the 
request for the one-day all-alcohol license for Down the Hatch and the related parking waiver 
request for September 10.  Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 
The Board reviewed an application for a one-day, all-alcohol license for a Kennedy-Donovan 
fundraiser at the Bayside Lounge on September 17, 2016. Mr. Espindola motioned to approve 
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the request for the one-day all-alcohol license for Bayside Lounge for September 17. Mr. Freitas 
seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 

TURKEY TROT 
 
The Board reviewed a request from Carol-Ann Days-Merrill to hold the annual Turkey Trot on 
November 24, 2016.  Mr. Espindola motioned to approve.  Mr. Freitas seconded.  Vote was 
unanimous. (3-0). 
 

SITE PLAN – REINFORCEMENT HEARINGS 
 
Two scheduled site plan reinforcement hearings – one for Manny’s Service and one for Dussault 
Auto Sales – were tabled. 
 

AQUACULTURE RULES AND REGULATIONS 
 
A discussion on aquaculture rules and regulations was tabled until such time Mr. Rees could 
review the draft document and make his recommendation(s). 
 

OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Under other business: 
 

• Mr. Freitas said that he would like a comprehensive policy on the issuance of 
communication from the Town Hall 

• Mr. Murphy reminded the public that the Feast would be coming up the next weekend 
and thanked the Animal Control Officer for the successful Open House held the previous 
weekend. 

 
At 7:01 p.m., Mr. Espindola motioned to adjourn.  Mr. Freitas seconded.  Vote was unanimous. 
(3-0). 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Anne O’Brien 
Administrative Assistant 
Minutes approved 09/19/2016 




